
Stroud Woodland Co-op Core Group Meeting

Wed 7th Dec 2011, Folly Wood 7.30pm

Attended by: Andy Freedman, Ruth Freedman, Ben Spencer

Apologies: Jo Rowbotham, John Fisher, Perdita Dawson, Gabriel Kaye, Nigel Westaway, Norah Kennedy
Looking after Folly Wood plan: 


The felling group met with local forester Simon Penna on Sun 4th Dec. Agreed actions:
· Ben to contact Forestry Commission to discuss our plans. 

· ‘Leading edge’/Southern edge/Patch 6 – need to thin out smaller trees with smaller canopies to gradually let the wind in and see what happens, but go slowly.

· Need to take down one or two small larches to check for butt rot. 

· Central clearing/s – potential for some saleable timber. Simon could process 15-20 trees per day, maybe with mobile saw mill in field to rear (or in central area?) to create planks/poles for use at wood for toilet, benches, fencing, climbing structures. We would need to agree terms – maybe two days of work. There would be lots of firewood and brash also created that would need processing by members. Potential for easily creating a broadleaf area in zone two next to conservation area and also a more permanent clearing further south.

· Generally good to reduce amount of ivy as it creates a ‘sail’ effect in the wind – also speeds up processing timber.

A work day will be arranged shortly.

Tree planting days to be arranged with SVP. Some will require felling to take place first.

Compost toilet group to arrange work day. May be able to use timber from trees in the wood.

All groups please put any planned dates on the website calendar.

Finance:

Current balance in Co-op account approx. £4500.
Accounts to be produced for AGM.
AGM:

Our first AGM will be on Sunday 8th January 2012 at 7.30pm at The Exchange, Brick Row, Stroud, GL5 1DF. At this meeting shareholders will:

· Receive the accounts, balance sheet and Directors’ report

· Confirm exemption from auditing

· Elect Directors

· Agree what to do with our surplus money

· Decide on a process for any people wanting to return their shares

· Review management plan progress and future plans

· Identify external funding sources for projects

· Decide if we wish to introduce a small yearly charge to cover our annual outgoings

Our rules state that the existing Directors all need to stand down at the meeting. We are looking for new Directors to be elected. It is not an onerous job! If you are interested please contact Ben to discuss what it involves. 

It would be helpful to know if you want to stand by December 17th 2011. 

We hope to see as many shareholders as possible at the AGM. We must have at least 7 present so look forward to seeing you there
Website:

Has been updated and added to – have a look and play spot the difference.

Date of next meeting

TBC – maybe a family gathering round the fire around Christmas time.

